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Farmers to Help with Church Build 

We are happy to hear that most of the farmers and occupiers of land in the neighbourhood of Derryhill 
have most handsomely come forward with the offer of hauling the materials for the erection of the 
New Church near the spot. 
 
Devizes & Wiltshire Gazette, 13 December 1838 


